Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

June 3, 2004, 7:00 p.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Dennis O’Connell, Ben Gitlow, Lezli Rowell, Alan Platt, Paul Banner, Charles Mulligan, Birgitta Olson, Jeff Stewart, Rex Peterson 

Absent:  Trevor Pontbriand, Alex Hay 

1. Approval of minutes

Ms. Rowell moved and Mr. Platt seconded that the minutes of May 4, 2004 be approved as presented.  The Committee’s vote in favor of the motion was unanimous.  Mr. Banner moved and Mr. O’Connell seconded that the minutes of May 18, 2004 be approved as presented.  The Committee’s vote in favor of the motion was unanimous.

2. Top 10 Issues List

The Committee members compiled and presented a list of the top 10 issues they believe should be addressed in an updated plan.  A copy of lists is attached to and incorporated into these minutes.

3. Scope of Plan and Timeline

Mr. Banner said that the LCPC didn’t reach a final agreement on what its function is in regard to the 1995 Plan and its implementation.  Mr. O’Connell said that it was his understanding that the Top 10 Lists would serve to identify issues to be addressed in the updated plan.  Mr. Gitlow said that he prepared a preliminary timeline for revising the Plan, and estimated 22 months for completion, ending at Annual Town Meeting 2006.  His timeline calls for final definition of the scope of the plan by the end of this summer.  He also recommended reviewing the implementation of the 1995 Plan with the various boards and committees responsible for the action items and recommended that the LCPC consider a public meeting in August to update the public on what we’re doing.  Mr. Gitlow will formalize his timeline and present it to the LCPC at our next meeting.

4. Plan Review Process

Ms. Rowell asked about the review process for the updated Plan.  Mr. Peterson will copy the Cape Cod Commission regulations for review at the next meeting.  Mr. Platt suggested that we don’t get hung up on the Commission’s role in reviewing the Plan.  He also requested that copies of LPCP minutes be sent to John Lipman and Stacey Justus at the Commission.  

5. Next Meeting

Mr. Peterson will work on a matrix for review of implementation items from the 1995 Plan.  Mr. Gitlow will prepare a cover letter for boards and committees asking them to review the items.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

